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NORTH
1st Wednesday of each month at 7:00 a.m.

Lone Tree Manor
7710 N. Milwaukee Avenue

For Info Call:  John Zilinski at 773-259-1087

SOUTH
2nd Wednesday of each month at 10:00 a.m.

Jedi Garden Restaurant
9266 S. Cicero Avenue
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IF YOU RECEIVED A YELLOW NEWSLETTER, YOUR 2014 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE NOW BEING
ACCEPTED, APPLICATION FORM IS INCLUDED IN THIS NEWSLETTER. IF YOU RECEIVE A WHITE
NEWSLETTER, YOUR DUES ARE PAID. Upon receipt of your 2014 dues, we will send you a membership card and auto decal.

This will be my last article as treasurer.  I am now running for president of the RCPA.  Our current president stated that he will
not seek re-election because he is involved with serveral other organizations and he does not have time to do a proper job at
the RCPA.

It has been an honor and privilege to serve as treasurer for the past ten years.  If elected president I will continue to devote my
time and energy to this organization.

The next meeting of the Retired Chicago Police Association
will be on Sunday, June 1, 2014 at 1:00PM in the 001st District
Community Room at 1718 S. State Street.  The election of
President and Treasurer will be conducted at this meeting.  You
will need your RCPA Membership Card to be eligible to vote
in this election.  I congratulate the re-elected 1st and 2nd Vice-
Presidents (Don Januszyk and Neil Dillon) and wish them the
best with our new President and Treasurer.  Hopefully we will
have a great Spring to offset the terrible Winter we encountered.
I look forward to seeing you come out and elect new officers.

Please mark your calendar for the annual St. Jude Memorial
March and Ceremony on Sunday, May 4, 2014 at 0830 hours.
It will be held on the lakefront at the Police Memorial Park.
The Northside Luncheon will be held at Biagio’s Banquet Hall
located at 4240 N. Central Avenue on Wednesday, April 16,
2014.  The total amount of assistance provided to Chicago
Police Officers’ Families since the Memorial Foundation began
in 2007 is $3.4 million.  This assistance is made possible by
the payroll and pension contributions of active/retired Chicago
Police personnel.

The Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial
Reporting has been awarded to the Policemen’s Annuity and
Benefit Fund of Chicago by the Government Finance Officers
Association of the United States and Canada (GFOA) for its
comprehensive annual financial report (CAFR).  The
Certification of Achievement is the highest form of recognition
in the area of government accounting and financial reporting
and its attainment represents a significant accomplishment by a
government and its management.  An Award has been awarded
to the individual(s), department or agency designated by the
government as primarily responsible for preparing the award-
winning CAFR. This has been presented to: Regina Tuczak,

Executive Director of the Police Pension Fund.
Congratulations.

FOP National President, Chuck Canterbury, sent a seven-
paragraph letter to President Barack H. Obama  on behalf of
the 330,000+ members of the FOP.  Canterbury expressed
extreme disappointment and vehement opposition to the
nomination of Debo Adegbile as the next Assistant Attorney
General for the Civil Rights Division at the U.S. Department of
Justice.  Under this nominee’s leadership, the Legal Defense
Fund (LDF) of the National Association for the Advancement
of Colored People volunteered their services in the 1980’s to
represent Wesley Cook, better known to the world as Mumia
Abu-Jamal our country’s most notorious cop killer.  There is
no disputing that Philadelphia Police Officer,  Daniel Faulkner,
was murdered by this thug.  Abu-Jamal’s just death sentence
was undone by the President’s nominee and others like him
who turned the justice system on its head with unfounded and
unproven allegations of racism.  On Wednesday, March 5,
2014, the Democratic controlled Senate blocked Obama’s
nomination of Debo Adegbile and, for the first time in his
presidency, one of his nominees failed to muster even a simple



If you are reading a yellow-colored newsletter

2014 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $15.00

Please return this cut-off with your CHECK or MONEY ORDER made out to:
THE RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION

Please check the imprint of your name, address and annuity number on the reverse side of
this newsletter. Make corrections if necessary, including apt. #, route #, etc. if applicable.

RETURN THIS CUT-OFF WITH YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES OF $15.00 TO:
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Don Januszyk                      1st Vice President

CUT-OFF AND RETURN WITH YOUR CHECK OR MONEY ORDER

majority.  In a statement, reported by the Chicago Tribune on
March 6, 2014, President Obama called the 47-52 vote “a
travesty based on wildly unfair character attacks against a good
and qualified public servant”.  Thank you FOP President, Chuck
Canterbury, and a mid-term election year.

I’ve been a Trustee on the Pension Fund for many years and
the FOP has proposed legislation almost every year to increase
the multiplier as was recommended yearly by the Funds Actuary.
This legislation never came out of the committee for a vote in
the House and just fell on deaf ears with the City of Chicago.
As I stated in the February Newsletter, the Pension Fund pays
approximately $52 million monthly for annuitant benefits which
comes to approximately $624 million per year.  The Pension
Fund received an investment return of 12.2% in 2012 and
14.85% in 2013 and approximately $300 million in employee/
er contributions in 2013.  As you can see, the Pension Fund
was minus $324 million before the Fund received any returns
on their investments.  Our investment returns pulled us through
as they did in the 90’s and 2000’s.  Investment returns are
what the politicians relied on for years and no one ever
anticipated 2008, God forbid another 2008.

SB3538/Public Act 96-1495 that was signed by the Governor
on December 30, 2010 and took effect on January 1, 2011,
cannot have any amendments during the 2014 legislative
session.  This bill provides additional funds to the Pension Fund
starting in 2016 requiring an actuarially required contribution
(ARC) to the Fund annually by the employed based upon a
level determined by an actuary.  The City proposed legislation,
HB3088 amendment #2,that wants to extend this date to 2023
essentially kicking the can down the road and giving the City
another pension funding holiday.  If the Legislature grants this
pension holiday, our Fund will be broke in six years.  The
Fund needs an influx of new money soon.  A suggestion is to
have legislation passed for a Casino and the revenue go to the
Pension Funds (not the Board of Education) or pass legislation
similar to other States that have a 3% assessment on insurance
premiums such as: Fire Insurance and Accident, Burglary/Theft
Insurance that would go directly into the Fire and Police
Pension Funds.

To all golfers, do not forget that the Annual FOP Family
Auxiliary/Detectives Golf Outing is on Wednesday, June 25,
2014 at Bloomingdale Golf Club. The $100 donation includes
golf, cart, lunch, refreshments on the course and dinner with a
two-hour open bar.  There will be numerous prizes raffled during
dinner.  To reserve foursomes, call Angie at 312-771-0015,
Al at 773-791-4113 or me at 312-485-8388.

There will be a General Meeting of the RCPA on a Sunday in
August at 1:00PM in the 001st District Community Room at
1718 S. State Street.  The usual meeting is the last Sunday
which is the 31st.  I am not setting a date because there will be
a new President and he can set any Sunday in August.

This is my final newsletter as your President of the Retired
Chicago Police Association.  I appreciate your support and it
has been an honor to represent you during the past six years.
I still represent you on the Pension Fund and questions
regarding your pension can be directed to me at 312-744-
3891.

Wow!!  I guess our members do read our newsletter, at least
my article.  Our office received six comments relative to my
February article.  However, one person did contact the wrong
organization.  This was in regard to my comment that our current
governor sold American marriage down the drain, among other
things.

Ok, how do I respond to this?  Going back to the time of the
Romans and also English law, society has through the centuries
depended on morals to guide them while making up and
enforcing laws and regulating society.  They didn’t always get
it right but it got us to where we are today.  Our fathers and
mothers saw their children go to war, and many did not come
back.  Their children died for the right of people to say and live
the way they want.

Yes, times and things change but why change things that have
worked for centuries??  Take a look at what we tolerate on
TV, and worse yet allow our children to watch it.  Are we
saying that no one has the capability to put something on TV
that we enjoyed years ago?? We used to be a nation of families,
and did things as families, mother and father, but is that the
case at this time???? Please, I’m not a prude and I am well
versed in the vernacular of the street.

Take the time and look at what our elected officials have done,
especially here in Illinois.  Illinois is known as one of the most
corrupt states in our United States.  We should be looking for
our elected officials to have a set of morals, not to lead us
down the drain but towards a road of success.  Yes, individuals
have the right to live and work in the life style they choose, but
they also have to expect live with the negative aspects of their
choice.  Unfortunately some of our elected officials will sponsor
negative issues because they are only concerned with getting
elected or re-elected and will do most anything for a vote.

Yes, our organization does not endorse candidates; however
we can discuss pros and cons.  I like to point out the cons.
While I do not speak for the organization, I as a contributor to
the newsletter, am able to express my thoughts in writing.
Obviously, some are uncomfortable with what I said, so what
they are able to do is to run for an office on our board, and
take my position.  Sorry about that, out of 5,000 members no
one wanted my position, and I was nominated and approved
by acclamation at our February meeting.  So I’ll be at this
position for another two years unless my wife tells me different.

Actually, take the time to think.  The path we are on today,
where will it lead us???  We need elected officials to take us

back to a point where we worked together as one big happy
family.  Now think of what a family consisted of.  I say no
more.  I’ll be present at the June meeting if you’d like to talk to
me.

I was at a dinner with a few male friends and politics locally and
nationally were being discussed.  One of those present was not
contributing to the discussion.  He was asked why.  He answered
“What can we do about it anyway??”  That seemed like a
defeatised answer.  The answer is to care, to be outspoken,
and to vote.

Regarding the Korshak/Underwood court case, there was a
decision by the Arizona Supreme Court that backed the retirees
in that state, and it may be useful here in our fight here in Illinois.
The Illinois Sangamon county case which is on the docket of
the Illinois Supreme court has not moved forward.  How the
court rules on that case will affect our members in the Korshak/
Underwood fight.  Keep your finger crossed.

The Chicago Lieutenant’s Association could use some help from
our members.  Ret. Lt. Terry McMahon was recently appointed
as the retiree representative for the CPD Lt.’s Association.
There are many issues that all ranks (active & retired) have
concerns about which include pensions, healthcare, and
concealed carry. To be able respond to some of these issues as
a group, and keep our retired Lt.’s informed in a timely manner,
the Lt.’s Association has to be able to reach out their members
more frequently than just through the newsletter. Unfortunately,
because of some computer glitches, the Lt.’s Association does

not have contact information for many retirees. They asking all
retired Lt.’s to go the website at  http://www.cpdlts.com, click
on the top Membership Update tab, and update your contact
information. Also, I ask any CPD retiree that may know a
retired CPD Lt. anywhere in the country, to reach out and
let them know of this request. You can also email Terry at
retireerep@cpdlts.com. If you do not have access to a computer
please send your information, (name, address, & phone) to our
address:  Chi. Lt’s Assn., 1616 W. Pershing Road, Chicago, IL
60609.

Our next meeting is Sunday 01 June, 1300 hours, at the 1st

District.  At that meeting there will be an election for two
positions, President and Treasurer.  Harold Brown and Robert
Podgorny are running for President and Bill Burns and R. Topper
Topczewski are running for Treasurer.  Only active members
are permitted a ballot.

Hopefully we will have more news relative to our pensions and
health care at the June meeting.  Take care and stay safe.



The Coyne Group

Bridget Coyne-Urquhart             Mike Coyne             Bill Coyne

773-774-4900
7789 W. Talcott, Chicago IL 60631

All Fraternal Order of Police Retirees:

Tuohy Law Offices is offering a 50% Discount for a Completed Estate Plan to all members
                                until May 1, 2014. Plan your estate today and be relieved that your affairs are in order.

Living Trust Estate Plans Include:

· Living Trust · Last Will & Testament  · Health Care Power of Attorney · Financial Power of Attorney

Free Consultations on Personal Injury, Medical Malpractice, Nursing Home Abuse and Real Estate Transactions.

TUOHY LAW OFFICES
820 W. Jackson Blvd. • Suite 805 • Chicago, IL 60607

info@tuohylawoffices.com
312-559-8400 • Fax 312-559-8484

Free Validated Parking for FOP Retirees

Call today to lock in Living Trust Discounts

PLUS

50% reduction until

May 1, 2014!
 

The current combination of record low interest rates and a solid inventory of homes makes this the perfect time to buy.
To further sweeten the pot, we can offer up to

$2000 Closing Cost Credit ($3000 for FHA loans).  The same applies to refinances.

Looking to refinance but afraid you owe more on your home than it is currently worth?  Call to see if you are eligible for the

Home Affordable Refinance Program with no appraisal options and higher loans-to-value.

 Housing Market Best in Recent Years

Write Your Own Ticket

JACK BROWN
5555 N. CANFIELD • CHICAGO, IL. 60656-1662

We specialize in Police and other professional
occupations.  I am a retired Police Officer with

28 years of service.  I have been preparing
individual tax returnes for over 35 years.

(773) 594-0916

• FAST REFUNDS

•  ELECTRONIC FILING

•  REASONABLE RATES

•  ACCURATE TAX SERVICE

INCOME TAX
PREPARATION

Work only one, eight hour shift per week for one year and
receive one year’s tuition credit, for your family

member or yourself

Earn SOCIAL SECURITY CREDITS while working

Call today and ask for Mike Barone at (312) 942-1222 and
identify yourself as a Retired Police Officer interested in the

DeVry Scholarship Program.

STATEWIDE IS OWNED AND OPERATED

BY CHICAGO POLICE OFFICERS

A Scholarship/Work Certificate Program will now be extended to
include retired  police officers as well as active.

Police officers and their families are eligible to receive the
scholarship certificates from this program.  This plan requires you

to work security at DeVry University, Chicago Campus, 3300 N.
Campbell, adjacent to the Area Three Complex.

The Law Office of

JULIE E. DIEMER, LLC
Proudly offers Retired Sworn Officers and Their
Immediate Family A Preferred Rate and a Free

Initial Consultation in Gratitude for Their Service

908 North Wolcott Avenue, Suite 1 Chicago, Illinois 60622
773-252-1526

jdiemerlaw@comcast.net

2O41 W. Carrol, Suite 221
Chicago, Illinois 60612

312-942-1222

Buy your new car the easy way:  Write your own ticket!  Negotiate like a cash buyer with a personalized blank
check that you can take to the dealership.  Make purchasing a car easier than ever with our great rates, fast
application process and a Write Your Own Ticket check.

How It Works
• Apply for a Write Your Own Ticket Auto Loan online, by phone or at any branch location.
• If approved, we’ll schedule you for a loan appointment right away.  You don’t need to know what vehicle

you’ll be getting, because we will provide you with a “blank” check.
• Take your Write Your Own Ticket Check to the dealer of your choice and shop with the confidence of a

cash buyer!

Your CPFCU Write Your Own Ticket Auto Loan check can be used at any licensed dealer located in the state
of Illinois to purchase a new vehicle.  The check will be valid for up to 60 from the date it was issued.

The CPFCU Write Your Own Ticket may not be used for the purchase of a pre-owned vehicle.  Additional restrictions may apply.



Admitted to practice
law in Florida, Illinois, and

The United States Supreme Court

Ann Shaw, P.A

Law Offices in Tampa Bay and Chicago
Toll Free:  800-622-1401
www.annshaw.com
Email:  annshaw@annshaw.com

Retired Chicago Police Lieutenant
Discount for Sworn retirees and family

The hiring of a lawyer is an important decision
that should not be based solely upon
advertisements.  Before you decide, ask us to
send you free written information about
our qualifications and experience.

Illinois and Florida Residents
Is your Estate Plan Up to Date?
Call Now for an “Estate Plan Checkup”

Ann Shaw
Attorney at Law

Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning

800-622-1401

Live In Beautiful Southwest Florida

Buyers Market...check out our foreclosure list. Homes, condos at
bargain prices in Cape Coral, Fort Myers and surrounding areas.
Contact us for a list of over 200 retired Chicago Police Officers.

Call Tom Faragoi, Realtor at 239-770-7896 or Toll free 888-887-5761 ext. 701

Haderlein Co. Realtors
Full Time Realtor Since 1994
3413 N. Paulina Street
Chicago, IL 60657

Call FRANK 773-525-9119
10% REBATE

On All Commissions After Closing

Hamilton-Franklin Realty
1136 NE Pine Island Road • Suite 49 • Cape Coral, FL 33909 • faragoi@msn.com

Owned and operated by Police Officers. Retired Capt. Tom Faragoi will donate 20% of his net commission to the Gold
Star Families. Check out www.chicagopoliceofswflorida.com for the up to date news of us C.P.D. Retirees enjoying the
good life in beautiful SW Florida.

FRANK BAUMANN Retired Chicago Police Officer

Email: frankbaumann1@yahoo.com

On June 1st, Election Day,
you will not need your
membership card.
We will have a list of all
members eligible to vote.

The RCPA Lead the Chicagoland Group
in the Annual St. Patrick’s Day Parade
The Retired Chicago Police Association of South West Florida are shown at the Annual St. Patrick’s Day Parade in
downtown Naples, FL. They were well  received by over 40,000 cheering spectators.  Holding the banner are Retired
Captains Jim Knightly and Tom Faragoi. They are joined by Retired Police Officer Bob Buffo and serveral other Retired
Chicago Police Officers.


